
Mount Horeb American Legion Post 113 Executive 

Committee Meeting Minutes 7 FEB, 2017 

Present: Commander Jerry, Mike, Paul, Eddy, Wayne, John, Fred, Craig 
Absent: Geoff, Scott, Jim 

Meeting Called to Order: 6:30 pm 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:   

-Finance – Fred 

- Checking - $1,044.97 Savings - $8,090.04; $11,535.26 after restricted funds; $20,235.68 Total 
of all accounts 

- If anyone would like to take over as the Finance Officer, Fred would like to step down after his 
term is up this year.  Please contact Fred or Commander Jerry. 

-Membership Committee – Craig 

 -One more member renewed and a transfer from the State holding post 

-Jr Shooting Committee – Craig  

- WI American Legion competition in Feb 

-Scholarship Committee – Commander Jerry – NSTR 

-Youth and Family Committee – Commander Jerry  

- Submitted a check for 6 boys and 6 girls BBS and BGS 

- County Government Day 5 April – is there anyone that can accompany our students?  Fred and 
Paul volunteered to lead the charge for this program. 

-House Committee – Paul 

- Requesting the cleaning lady to take garbage out to the garbage cans next to the Post versus 
leaving in the Post 

- Memorial Committee – Craig  

- Flag Holiday Program Annual Meeting held 1 Feb.  69 subscriptions received for 2017.  Get the 
word out.   Looking at selling 400 flags.  Build day is 8 May, 5pm at storage facility.  Need 
someone to go the night before to help organize all the materials for each holiday. 

- Fundraising Committee and Frolic Committee – Scott  

- Golf Outing 13 May, Edelweiss Chalet Country Club in New Glarus 
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-Culvers Day 22 Mar 

- Visitation Committee – Paul 

- Visited Veterans at Ingleside and Inglewood Thursday, 2 February.  Each of the veterans 
appreciated our visit.   Would like to make this a monthly every other month visit. 
- Visited Vaughn’s wife Judy Abelmann in the hospital. 

- Honor Guard Committee – Paul - NSTR 

-Resolutions Committee – Geoff - NSTR 

 Sick call, relief and employment (keep these and all veterans in your thoughts and prayers) 

 -Vaughn, Judy and their family 

Unfinished business 

- Need articles for the Winter edition of the Newsletter  

New business (and correspondence) 

- Chili Supper 9 March.  Please sign up to bring items 
- Received $250 from Chamber of Commerce for Badger Boys and Girls State 
- Received $200 from Helen Witte 
- Past Commanders Plaque will need to be purchased in the near future 

For the Good of the American Legion  

Positives from Jan 2017 
- Visit to Ingleside and Inglewood  
- Articles in the Mount Horeb Mail 
- Donations from the Chamber and Mrs. Witte 
- Coffees 
 

Meeting Adjourned:  7:20pm 

Upcoming Events 

9 Feb – Member Meeting 
7 Mar – Exec Mtg 
9 Mar – Chili Supper 
22 Mar – Culvers Share Day 
5 Apr – County Government Day 
13 May – Golf Outing 
 


